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2021 

Officers and Board members 

 President 
  Ron Herman 

 Vice President 
  Steve Heinemann 

 Treasurer 
  Jim Young 

 Secretary 
  OPEN 

 Board Members 
  Nic Gengler 
  Al Schultz 
  Bob Schumann 
  Dennis Wagner 
  Jim Young (2) 

 Newsletter Editor / Board Member at Large 
  Bob Merner 

 Webpage Coordinator 

  Steve Heinemann 

 Facebook Coordinator 

  Sarah Ksicinski 

Member Dues 

Membership dues are due on February 15 of each year. 
2021 membership dues are $20.00 for all Members. 

Club Meetings 

The club membership meets at 7:30pm the second 
Monday of the month at Foxx View Lanes in Waukesha. 

The Board meets prior to the member meeting. 

Club 

Secretary 

Contact Ron Herman  

If you are able to help 

2021 Club Car Show Sponsors 

▪Associated Insurance Center of Sussex  ▪Midwest Industries  

▪B&M Auto Sales and Parts  ▪Mike’s Radiator Service  

▪Carini Enterprises (Coldwell Banker)  ▪Por Ella Tax Service  

▪Complete Carpet Care  ▪Ralley Productions  

▪Complete Towing  ▪Randy’s Imports  

▪Couri Insurance Agency  ▪Schoenwalder Plumbing  

▪Droegkamp Furance  ▪Somar Industries  

▪Hagerty Insurance  ▪StreetWorks  

▪Kilpatrick Engine & Transmission  ▪Weber Auto Body  

▪Maggie Bringa Insurance Agency  ▪Wonderland Tap  

Thank You to the HITMEN for performing at the  

Frame Park Car Show 
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We were unable to capture everyone  

but your dedication is what makes the 

car show a success. 
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WOCC Meeting Highlights August 9th, 2021 
• The August meeting was called to order by President Ron Herman. 

• The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

• The Officers and Board members were introduced. 

• The welcomed new members Gene and Nancy Szmanowski 

President’s Report- 

• Ron began the meeting by going over the topics that were discussed at the board meeting. The main topic was that 
the car show needs to be streamlined. Some of the items brought up were: 

1. Drop preregistration as the costs for postage are getting out of hand 

2. Lower the registration fee 

3. Eliminate the free t-shirt for preregistered cars 

4. Include a statement on the registration that class winners must be present to receive their award 

• At this time these are suggestions and the board will be discussing them over the next few months. Any members 
who wish to have their ideas included should contact one of the board members or attend a board meeting.  

Vice President’s Report-  

• Steve said that there were several families who worked the car show Overall, everything went well. As the 

membership gets older we need more younger workers. 

• A suggestion was made that the club drop “OLD” from the club name as this may be discourage younger members 

from joining. A show of hands vote was taken and the majority of members present approved the change. 

• A suggestion was made that new members receive their first years membership gratis. 

• The Wanderers Car Club made a donation to the WOCC.  

Treasurer’s Report-  

• Jim gave a report for the month of July. It is too early to get a final report on the income from the car show as all 

the bills have not been submitted. The report was accepted as read 

Secretary’s Report-  

• There was no secretary’s report. 

Sunshine Committee-  

• Had nothing to report. 

Old Business-  

• Bob Merner is always looking for member cars to be featured in the Spark and Sputter. Every car has a special story 
behind it. This is your chance to share your story with the other members. 

• Ron stated that the club is looking for someone to fill the position of club Secretary. The duties of the Secretary 
include, handling club correspondence and keeping minutes of all membership meetings. 

• The club is looking at trying to get more exposure on social media. 

•  
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New Business– 

• The club has lost the storage space for the club trailers. They consist of a 14 foot box trailer, a generator on a 
trailer and the sign trailer.  If you know of a place where the club can store these trailers contact Ron Herman. 

• Jefferson is coming up at the end of September. 

• Ron Wichinski said that the Cadillac Club enjoyed having the WOCC join them at their last event and would like to 
have the WOCC join them again at their next event. 

• The club is always looking for speakers or activities for My Garage. If you have ideas or suggestions contact Ron 
Herman. 

• The Picnic and Auction will be September 12, at Nettesheim Park, in Pewaukee.  

• Ron Wichinski said that the club needs more road closed signs. 

• Ron Wichinski said that he is having his shoulder reconstructed and will be out of commission for 4-6 months and 
that he will have do give up doing the signs for the car show. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:30. 

 

Tom Hekkers passed away, Septem-

ber 15, 2021 at the age of 72.  

Tom was a member of the 

Waukesha Old Car Club from 

2005 to 2011.  

Tom was best known as the 

founder of Wednesday Night 

Classics 

Brad Rozanski passed tragically and unexpectedly 

after a car accident on Friday, September 17, 2021, age 

51. Dear son of Harry Rozanski.  
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WOCC Meeting Highlights September 13th, 2021 
• The September meeting was called to order at 7:30 by President Ron Herman with 15 members present. 

• The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

• The Officers and Board members were introduced. 

• There were no new members or guests 

President’s Report- 

• Ron began the meeting by saying that there was no board meeting tonight. 

• He said that Jerry Congeni said that he needs more signage for Baxter Street.  

Vice President’s Report-  

• None.  

Treasurer’s Report-  

• Jim gave a report for the month of August which included the income from the car show. He indicated that the 

income was down from other years. But the club still made a profit 

• Secretary’s Report-  

• The Secretary’s report was read by Ron Herman from notes provided by Bob Merner. 

Sunshine Committee-  

• Mel Stark had some shortness of breath issues at the Picnic and Auction. Thankfully he is okay. 

• Victor Perugini found himself in the hospital in Fond du lac for a few days when his blood sugar got out of wack 

after doing a sales presentation. 

• Nic Gengler was in the hospital for undisclosed reason where he contacted CoVid. He is back out and about.   

Old Business-  

• Bob Merner is always looking for member cars to be featured in the Spark and Sputter. Every car has a special story 
behind it. This is your chance to share your story with the other members. 

• Ron stated that the club is looking for someone to fill the position of club Secretary. The duties of the Secretary 
include, handling club correspondence and keeping minutes of all membership meetings. 

• The Picnic and Auction was attended by 47 members. Lots of treasures changed owners. Thanks to Tom Garibaldi 
and Roy Tomascak for cooking the meat, and to Bob Boehnen for auctioneering and Dan Calvano for assisting, and 
to Barb Garibaldi for doing the door prizes and keeping track of the buyers. 

• The club now has exposure on Instagram and Facebook. Check it out. 

• It was reported that the Watertown Car Show had a good turnout. Their show is the weekend after our show. 

• The Appreciation Banquet is on hold for now. 

New Business-  

• No new business 

The meeting adjourned at 8:00pm  
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Spark and Sputter 
The club newsletter, Spark and Sputter, is published 6 

times per year on the even numbered months. The 
deadline for articles and pictures for the newsletter is 2 

weeks prior to the newsletter being published. Send 
items to be published in the newsletter to Bob Merner 

at romer512@gmail.com 

FOR SALE: 1947 Maytag 72/2 cylinder engine runs good 

$100.00,  1947 Briggs and Stratton engine runs, $40.00,   

Contact Bob Merner @ 262-549-0748 

FOR SALE: 1967 AMC Ambassador Wagon  

Needs a motor, asking $3500   also several lawn mowers. 

Contact Nic Gengler @ 262-955-2640 

FOR SALE: 1976 Cadillac Eldorado convertible,  

(mint condition) 65,000 miles. Car is white with red and white 

interior. Owned by same person for 30+ years.  

Asking $35,000 

1971 Cadillac Coupe DeVille. High excellent condition, 

metallic blue with white vinyl top, 64,000 miles 

Contact Harry Rozanski @ 262-366-3886 

FOR SALE: 2 ton engine lift (cherry picker).   Like new 

Contact Dennis Wagner @ 262-369-5999 

Members brought food to share 

Bruce, Tom and Roy cooked the meat 

The members brought the items for the auction 

Bob and Dan  sold it all  

The Car Cake 
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Club Activities & Other Fun Things To Do 

Calendar updated as changes occur 

 

 

October CANCLED Annual Member Appreciation Banquet 

 11 Club Meeting at Foxx View Lanes,  Board meets prior to meeting 

 31 Halloween 

 31 Daylight Saving Begins 

   

November 8 Club Meeting at Foxx View Lanes,  Board meets prior to meeting 

 11 Veterans Day 

 21 City of Waukesha Christmas Parade (Theme has not been determined) 

 25 Thanksgiving 

   

December 13 
Club Christmas Meeting and election of officers and board members at Foxx View Lanes,  

Board meets prior to meeting 

 25 Christmas 

   

   

January 1 New Years Day 

 10 Club Meeting at Foxx View Lanes,  Board meets prior to meeting 

   

   

February 14 Club Meeting at Foxx View Lanes,  Board meets prior to meeting 

 14 Valentines Day 

   

   

March 14 Club Meeting at Foxx View Lanes,  Board meets prior to meeting 

   

   

   

April 11 Club Meeting at Foxx View Lanes,  Board meets prior to meeting 
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Waukesha Car Club  

wishes to express it’s gratitude to 

Water Pro Exterior Cleaning  

for cleaning the grills 

used at the car show and 

 other club events 
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PO Box 645 

Waukesha, WI 53187 


